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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Board of Education 

From:  Eric Luther 

Date:  4/15/2024 

Re:  BOE Report 

The end of the 30-Week marking period is upon us.  Report Cards will be coming out on Friday.  
Kate Fenlong and I will be speaking with parents of seniors who we’re are concerned with 
regarding meeting graduation requirements once the 30 weeks are completed. 
 
The musical “Mary Poppins” happened on April 12th and 13th.  Everyone involved did a fantastic 
job and everyone who attended were treated to a great show! 
 
We have spent a great deal of time preparing for the NYS 3-8 exams which will be starting up this 
coming week.  They will last until mid-May but everything is prepared, scheduled and ready for the 
designated testing days. 
 
We have also spent a lot of time discussing plans for next year in regards to budgets, programs, 
and scheduling.  There are changes which are occurring daily which makes it hard to solidify any 
plans but we are working through everything as they present themselves.   
 
In athletics, baseball and softball seasons are under way.  Games have just started and the 
seasons will move quickly.  We have also worked to repair the dugout damage on the softball field 
from one of our wind storms this winter as well as started construction of the home dugout for the 
baseball field.  A huge thank you to Don and his staff for the work with this!  Our baseball team will 
also be traveling to Cooperstown in the coming weeks to play 2 games at the Baseball Hall of 
Fame.  It will be a great experience for the team as they will also be able to go through the Hall. 
 
In CSE, we have started annual reviews and will continue to do so over the next couple of 
months.  Meetings have gone well and there have been no major changes to programing and/or 
services within the district at this point. 


